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Thank you for your information request, received on 2 December 2016. You asked the
London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following
information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR):

“Under protection of the FOIA 2000 please provide me with the following in PDF .

1. Soil Resistivity Test Result (SRTR) for the original stadium which was opened for
the 2012 Olympics, hence, | would assume the SRTR pre-construction of the stadium
will be around approx 2008.

2.SRTR for the new converted Stadium approx 2013/

3.SRTR for the Aquatic Centre approx 2008.”

The Legacy Corporation does not hold the information you have requested. The Legacy
Corporation did not exist until April 2012. The Legacy Corporation’s predecessor body, The
Olympic Park Legacy Corporation did not exist until May 2009.

The Olympic Stadium was built by the Olympic Delivery Authority (ODA). On the closure of
the ODA, some contractual information was novated over to the Legacy Corporation;
however the majority of the ODA information was transferred to the Department of Culture,
Media and Sports (DCMS). Detail of the information transferred to the Legacy Corporation is
available on our website, under our publication scheme:
http://www.queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/our-story/the-legacy-corporation/good-
governance/publication-scheme, under the ‘Who we are and what we do’ and ‘Transfer
Schemes’ section.

As an additional confirmation, a search was undertaken in the fileserver for the terms
‘resistivity’ and ‘SRTR’. There were no results reported for either search.

Details on how to submit a FOI request to DCMS are available on their website:
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-culture-media-sport

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request a review of our decision, you should write to:
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Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10

1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London

E20 1EJ

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





